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LGAQ

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION
OF QUEENSLAND

16 January 2017

Research Director

Agriculture and Environment Committee
Parliament House

BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Sir / Madam

The LGAQ welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Land and other Legislation Bill 2016.
The LGAQ supports the policy objective of the Bill to improve administration of the Land Act 1994
and Land Title Act 1994. The LGAQ also congratulates the Department of Natural Resources and
Mines for their ongoing support and commitment to consult with local government and the LGAQ.

As outlined in the enclosed submission, the LGAQ is largely supportive of the majority of the
amendments with the exception of the proposed changes to section 50. The LGAQ has serious
concerns regarding these proposed amendments and how it undermines the relationship between
the State and its 18,660 local government trustees that may lead to diminished outcomes on the
ground for local communities.

In addition to the specific commentary in the submission, the LGAQ also maintains further
opportunities are still to be realised in legislative reform that will promote economic growth and
create a modern, adaptable framework for State land.

Please do not hesitate to contact either myself on r Mr Luke Hannan, Manager
— Planning, Development & Environment on|
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